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Feds investigate the deaths of walruses found in Northwest 
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This Sept. 6, 2009 photo provided by the National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration shows walruses hauled out on the shore of Icy Cape about 140 
southwest of Barrow, Alaska. Up to 200 dead walruses were spotted on another 
part of the cape in Northwest Alaska on the Chukchi Sea , by Federal 
wildlife researchers from the U.S. Geological Survey who were on their way 
to a walrus tagging project. The age of the dead animals nor the cause of 
death is known, said Bruce Woods, spokesman for the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 
Service. (AP Photo/National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration , Gary 
Friedrichsen) Gary Friedrichsen                     
 
 
Federal investigators are working to determine why up to 200 walruses died 
on the shores of the Chukchi Sea.  
 
Federal wildlife researchers from the U.S. Geological Survey spotted the 
carcasses Sept. 14, while flying to a walrus-tagging project, U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service spokesman Bruce Woods said Sept. 17. Most of the carcasses 
were new calves and yearlings.  
 
The federal agency hopes to have a team of veterinarians on the ground by 
late September depending on the weather to do gross necropsies on several of 
the walrus, Woods said.  
 
"We are also trying to get another plane into the area to determine if this 
is localized or more widespread," he said.  
 
Some 3,500 walruses were reported in mid-September in the area of the 
haulout.  
 
Officials said it's too early to tell if the deaths were the result of being 
trampled in a stampede, or related to starvation or other factors.  
 
It is unusual for walruses to haul out on shore. This is the second time in 
three years that walruses have congregated in large numbers on the Alaska 



shores rather than the edge of the sea ice, which moves north in the summer 
as temperatures rise and south in the fall as temperatures cool.  
 
Russian scientists reported thousands of deaths after some 200,000 walruses 
reportedly hauled out in Russians areas of the Chukchi Sea, Woods said. 
Russian scientists attributed those deaths to trampling.  
 
The Center for Biological Diversity in San Francisco issued a statement 
saying that when large numbers congregate on shore, young walruses are 
vulnerable to being trampled in a stampede.  
 
The National Snow and Ice Data Center, at the University of Colorado at 
Boulder, issued a report saying this is the third-lowest year on record for 
arctic summer sea ice.  
 
The rapid melting of sea ice is forcing the Pacific walrus onto land, said 
Shaye Wolf, a biologist with the Center for Biological Diversity.  
 
Walruses use the ice as a platform from which to forage for clams and 
mussels in the relatively shallow waters over the continental shelf. Female 
walruses and their calves follow the sea ice all year. They rely on the 
safety of ice floes for nursing salves and as resting platforms between 
foraging bouts, since they cannot swim continuously.  
 
All Pacific walruses also are dependent on sea ice for breeding activities 
in winter.  
 
The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service earlier in September announced plans for 
a full status review to determine whether the Pacific walrus warrants the 
protection of the Endangered Species Act. The Center for Biological 
Diversity cited global warming and its effects on sea ice, as well as 
offshore oil and gas development effects on animals. 
 
 


